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All Saints Catholic College 

Love • Serve • Learn 

Judged OUTSTANDING - Full Diocesan Inspection, 2018  A ‘Good’ school - Ofsted, 2022 

Principal: Karen Colligan 

Important dates: 

School reopens - Monday, 3rd June 

Inset Day (school closed to students) - Friday, 28th June 

Last day of term - Friday, 19th July 

In this edition … 

Chaplaincy Updates 

News from RE, Music and Maths 

Half term 6 After-School Activity Update 

NEWSLETTER 2023.2024 HALF TERM 5 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Families 

As we prepare for the final strait of this academic year, I feel I must pay tribute to colleagues across our School for the 
work they have done to facilitate the passage of our Year 11 students through the trials of their public exams.  We have 
had holiday schools, after-school sessions, many extra communications and breakfast to ensure the students are fully 
fuelled for their exams.  They only have one more formal week with us and we are excited for their results and their     
futures as they embrace the wider world beyond our boundaries. 

 

At the other end of the age spectrum, we are starting our transition work, and I am delighted to confirm that our roll is 
completely full with continued waiting lists.  I thank families in advance for completing our survey which is a combination 
of the Ofsted survey and the survey linked to the Diocesan inspection.  If you are happy with our service please still     
complete the form so that we can pass on your positive comments and know where you consider our work strong.  The 
view of the community we serve is very important to us and we are grateful for the time you take to give us this         
feedback. The survey will come out next week and you will see that most of it is just radio buttons and there is no        
necessity to write text.  I would say a time investment of just a few minutes. 

 

Next half term, we will be introducing changes to policy and ensuring students are well prepared for September.  Detailed 
communications will be sent to our community. 

 

Have a lovely half term break and thank you for your continued support. 

 

God bless, 
  

Karen Colligan 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 11 Year 10 Year 9 All Years 

https://www.aschc.com/
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Our Motto Our Mission 

Love   Serve    Learn  

Our miss ion  i s  to put  Chri st  at  the centre  of our   com-
munity.  

In  loving  and serving  God and one another,  we       en-
courage  everyone to f lourish through  learning.   

Our Focus Virtues 

Virtues are qualities that we practise in order to help us  
become the best version of ourselves.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Love  Serve  Learn 

First Day Half Term Last Day 

Autumn Term 2023/2024 

Monday 4th September*  Monday 30th October – Friday 3rd November  Friday 22nd December  

Spring Term 2024 

Monday 8th January  Monday 12th February  – Friday 16th February  Friday 22nd March  

Summer Term 2024 

Monday 8th April  Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May  Monday 22nd July* 

2023/2024 - College is closed to students on the following dates: 

• Inset Day 3 – Monday 19th February 2024  Bank Holiday – Monday 6th May 2024 

• Inset Day 4 – Friday 28th June 2024   Disaggregated Day 1 – Monday 22nd July 2024 

Term Dates 

First Day Half Term Last Day 

Autumn Term 2024/2025 

Monday 2nd September*  Monday 28th October – Friday 1st November  Friday 20th December  

Spring Term 2025 

Monday 6th January  Monday 17th February  – Friday 21st February  Friday 4th April  

Summer Term 2025 

Tuesday 22nd April  Monday 26th May – Friday 30th May  Tuesday 22nd July* 

* Please visit www.aschc.co.uk for more details about term dates 2024/2025. 



  

  
  

  

 

 3 Love  Serve  Learn 

 

The Month of Mary 

We have been 

celebrating the 

month of Mary 

and honouring 

Our Lady with 

floral tributes 

from staff in 

memory of 

loved ones. 
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As the feast of the Ascension of the Lord fell 
within termtime, Fr John came into school for 

Mass that was live streamed to the 
classrooms.  

Year 8 experienced the Mass in the main hall 
which was simultaneously broadcast to 

classrooms.  

Using technology to allow for greater 
attendance at the Mass was well received by 

the students . 

“The Mass felt really inclusive even though 
we were in a classroom and watching it on 

the screen. Standing up and reading from the 
leaflet felt like we were in the hall.” 

The fantastic Year 7 collective worship group 
were our readers for the Mass, and Cian and 

Daniel in Year 10 altar served. 

 

 

 

 

We are continuing with the form group Masses 
and have now started with the Year 10 forms.  

Fr Sean provides insightful homilies linking 
the Gospel readings to RE content and sets 
thought provoking questions about faith.  

With readers from each form class and 
prayers written by the students, the form 

Masses are an opportunity for student 
leadership in faith. 

 

4th June - Adoration 

6th June - Year 11 Mass 

6th June - Revelation 

9th June - Eucharistic 
procession Hinsley Hall 

4th - 12th July - Lourdes 

15th July - Year 8 Fountain’s 
Abbey 

17th July - End of Year Mass 
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Lourdes 2024 

Our Lady of Lourdes Pray for us 

We are only a few weeks away from our Lourdes Pilgrimage and final preparations are 
underway. We were warmly welcomed to Fr John’s Parish of Immaculate Heart as part of 
our fundraising and to collect prayers to take to the Grotto with us. The students spoke at 
the end of each Mass about the pilgrimage and raffled a hamper. We would like to extend 
our thanks to Fr John and the parishioners for their generous support of the pilgrimage. 
The Duchess of Leeds fund has also awarded grants in support of students who applied for 
funding. They had to write to the fund explaining why they wanted to go and what it 
would mean for their journey in faith. On their return from Lourdes the students will be 
writing a report to send to the fund about their experiences. We are continuing to 
fundraise and currently have a football card and date in the dairy with the winners 
receiving cash prizes. Please get in touch with the school office if you would like to 
participate in either of these. 

At the beginning of May, we welcomed Ryan of the Youth Service in to deliver the Lourdes 
preparation session that highlighted all the things we will be doing in Lourdes and what 
we can expect to see. The students had lots of questions about the pilgrimage which Ryan 
could readily answer. There was much interest in the travel arrangements, food and 
accommodation. 

Our next training session is for wheelchairs to ensure that we are keeping the pilgrims and 
ourselves safe on the busy streets to the domain. On 21st of June, we will meet all the 
other staff and students at the predeparture day at St Wilfrid’s in Featherstone. A 
highlight of this day is learning the songs with the Sisters of the Franciscan Renewal that 
will become a regular feature of the catechesis sessions in Lourdes. We also receive our 
very bright yellow hoodies and t-shirts that are the uniform for the week.  

The most important part of our preparations are the prayers to guide the young people on 
their pilgrimage of service and those we take with us from our community. If you have 
prayer petitions for us to take, please email the school office with a subject heading of 
Lourdes Prayers. 
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Our monthly visit to Hinsley Hall for 
Revelation once again saw the students 

eager to join in with the games, 
fellowship and prayer. April’s theme was 

Joy and looking at how real happiness 
comes from knowing Christ. 

Year 9 students explained why they enjoy 
going: “It is very engaging and you learn 
about faith in a fun way that keeps you 

entertained”. 

“The people are nice and the games are 
good. You can relate to being with your 

peers.” 

“There is reflection, games and time just 
to be you.” 

The last Revelation of the year is in June 
on the theme of the Eucharist. 

If students would like to go to Revelation 
they can sign up with Mrs Rhys-Hill in the 

Chapel.  
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SVP Tea Party 

All Saints welcomed members of the local parishes into 
school for afternoon tea and musical entertainment, 
reviving the tradition of working with the local SVP 
group. Our Youth SVP students were on hand to meet 
and greet the invited guests and to ensure that they 
were well supplied with sandwiches, cake and plenty of 
cups of tea. The afternoon was a great success thanks 
to the planning by Marie and Mary from Holy Redeemer 
Parish, and their co-ordination of drivers and 
passengers. It was a real team effort by staff and 
students in school to set up and run the event.  

We received some lovely feedback from the guests and 
we plan to make the afternoon tea an annual event. 

I am a member of SVP conference Brighouse. I am 
actually writing to say thanks on behalf of our 
attendees today at your wonderful afternoon tea and 
entertainment. From start to finish, it was an absolute 
delight, with everyone being so welcoming and the 
whole afternoon running so smoothly. The choir were 
really good, the food excellent and the soloists, in 
particular, outstanding. The whole experience is a 
credit to your college. 
Thanks once again!  
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Duke of Edinburgh Expedition 

The Year 10 Duke of Edinburgh students took to the countryside of Denby Dale and 
Barnsley for their two-day expedition as the final element of their Bronze Award. We set 
off via train from Huddersfield station to Shepley to start a full day’s walk all the way to 
Silverwood Scout Camp. Carrying their large rucksacks with tents and cooking equipment 
in was a real test of endurance for the students who arrived at the camp site in the early 
evening. Miss Travas, as school DofE Coordinator, had worked with the students in school 
and on practice orienteering sessions to ensure that they could map read and use grid 
references to check in their progress to the accompanying staff. The weather was kind to 
the walkers with only a little rain and most stayed out of the rain whilst camping. 
Preparations for the next cohort of students to join the DofE scheme are well underway 
with a good number of Year 9 students already signed up.  
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Maths 
 

Promoting a love of problem solving 

The Junior Mathematical Challenge is a 60-minute, multiple-choice competition aimed at    
students across the UK. 

It encourages mathematical reasoning, precision of thought, and fluency in using basic 
mathematical techniques to solve interesting problems. 

The problems on the Junior Mathematical Challenge are designed to make students think. 
Most are accessible, yet still challenge those with more experience. 

Our Year 7 and Year 8 students took part and we would like to congratulate all of them.  

 

Best In School was awarded to Year 7 student Alessandro D. 

 

Gold Winners were: 

Ailla P (Best in Year) 

Alessandro D (Best in Year) 

Aidan K 

 

Silver Winners were: 

Lily D  Yakub B 

Sophia P  James F 

 

Bronze Winners were: 

Natalia J  Aamna S  Chisom O  Iris T   Alaiza R 

Xander K  Alicja S  Alex P  Alexa S  Emy M 

   Blanka G  Mabel P  Daniel J 

    

Awards and Follow-on Rounds 
 

To recognise the highest performers in the Challenge, UKMT award the top-scoring 50% of 
participants Bronze, Silver and Gold certificates in the ratio 3:2:1. Students that are 'Best 
in Year' or 'Best in School' will also receive a badge to denote this on their certificates.   
Students not amongst the high scorers will receive a Certificate of Participation. 

In addition, UKMT invite around 1,200 of the very highest performers to take part in the 
Junior Olympiad and over 10,000 to take part in the Junior Kangaroo. 

The 2024 award thresholds were: 

Gold 86+, Silver 70+, Bronze 57+, Junior Kangaroo 92+ (UK only), Junior Mathematical 
Olympiad 123+ 

This is considerably higher than previous years. (Mrs Loonat) 

UKMT Junior Challenge 

https://www.ukmt.org.uk/jmo
https://www.ukmt.org.uk/jkang
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RE Jewish Museum 

 

Students in Year 9 recently had a special delivery from the Jewish Museum London.  

The RE department hired a loan box of religious objects so that students could learn about 
Jewish faith practices in more detail.  

Students and staff were able to see religious objects that we have only ever seen in pictures, 
such as a tefillin; as well as examining handwritten scrolls in Hebrew.  

The artefacts allowed students to see firsthand what religious items are used in the Jewish 
faith.  

Year 9 students had a fun time guessing what the items were and how they are used before 
then learning about them in more detail. 
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To enquire about vocal/
instrumental tuition for 
your child at All Saints 

through Musica Kirklees, 
please apply online by 

clicking this link:- 
Online Application Form - Mu-

sica Kirklees  

Love  Serve  Learn 

Music HT5 Update 

This half term has been a busy time for our GCSE Music students who have completed their 
GCSE coursework and are busy revising for their listening exam.  We wish them all the best in 
their GCSE exams. 
 
Some of the GCSE students, along with the Year 7 choir, successfully performed for the SVP  
afternoon tea party that we hosted in the hall on the 1st May.  It was an enjoyable afternoon 
and we hope to make this an annual event. 
 
We also went to the Alhambra Theatre in Bradford this half term, to watch the Musical 
'Wicked'.  It was a fantastic evening with students from all year groups attending.  We are in 
the process of organising more theatre trips and are also looking forward to the film version of 
'Wicked' being released later this year. 
 
Finally, a reminder that, if any students are interested in instrumental or singing lessons, you 
should sign up on the Musica Kirklees website https://www.musicakirklees.org/music-tuition/
application-form. 

https://www.musicakirklees.org/music-tuition/application-form
https://www.musicakirklees.org/music-tuition/application-form
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.musicakirklees.org%2Fmusic-tuition%2Fapplication-form&data=05%7C02%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7Ce5d582bddad74b73507e08dc7598ed54%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638514546870259645%7
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.musicakirklees.org%2Fmusic-tuition%2Fapplication-form&data=05%7C02%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7Ce5d582bddad74b73507e08dc7598ed54%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638514546870259645%7
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Love  Serve  Learn 

Summer Trips 

Summer Reward Trip Reminder 

 

Reminder - final payment for all trips is due by 
Thursday, 27th June. 

 

More information about all trips including timings and itinerary will be shared next half 
term. 

 

All payments to made on ParentPay, please.   

 

Students will be visiting the following locations: 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 

 Fountains Abbey   
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After-school Activities 
 

Please find a table of activities running after school throughout half term 6 for all year groups. 

Students can only attend if you have booked them on via EduLink - within the clubs section. 

No sessions will run on Friday, 28th June due to Inset Day. 

After-school Activities Half Term 6 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 

Monday Monday Monday Monday 

KS3 Writing Club 

Crocheting Club 

Tennis 

Running Club 

Homework Club 

KS3 Writing Club 

Crocheting Club 

Tennis 

Running Club 

Homework Club 

KS3 Writing Club 

Tennis 

Running Club 

Homework Club 

Art & Photography 

3D Design 

English Revision 

Enterprise 

Music 

Tennis 

Running Club 

Homework Club 

Wednesday Wednesday Wednesday Wednesday 

Rounders 

STEM Club 

Rounders Rounders Art & Photography 

Drama 

3D Design 

History Revision 

Enterprise 

Maths Revision 

Rounders 

Thursday Thursday Thursday Thursday 

Art & Photography 

Maths Club 

All Saints Band 

Cricket 

Art & Photography 

Maths Club 

All Saints Band 

Cricket 

Art & Photography 

Maths Club 

All Saints Band 

Cricket 

Drama 

3D Design 

English Revision 

Enterprise 

Science Revision 

Maths Club 

All Saints Band 

Cricket 

Sports Studies 

Friday Friday Friday Friday 

Performing Arts 

Basketball 

Homework Club 

Performing Arts 

Basketball 

Homework Club 

Performing Arts 

Basketball 

Homework Club 

Enterprise 

RE Revision 

Maths Homework 

Basketball 

Homework Club 
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A plea for parents/carers to please label all items of your child’s property including uniform 
and other equipment. We have very limited space to hold items that we have not been able to 
return to our students/that students have not been to collect. One of the biggest issues we 
face is items not having their name on them. Any named items are returned quickly. Items 
that remain uncollected are donated to Uniform Exchange at the beginning of each half term. 
 

Items range from coats and trainers, to full PE kits and pencil cases. 
 

We understand how expensive equipment for school can be so we urge you to help us ensure 
that all items are returned to their owner, by labelling each item. 
 

If your child has lost an item, please ask them to visit Student Services during their break/
lunchtime. 

We thank you for your support. 

Lost Property 
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Important Early Closure  
Please read the email shared via EduLink on Wednesday, 27th 
March 2024, with guidance on how to find the parental consent    

section on EduLink both for the App and the online version. 

We ask parents to ensure your preference has been selected by 

Monday, 17th June. 

 
Further to the early closure of school this year due to snow, we have taken feedback from both 
our staff and parental emails that we received. We have updated our Early Closure Consent    
options as follows. 

 
New Early Closure Consent Options: 

 
The following options are now available to select from on EduLink. Please only select ONE op-
tion. Multiple selections will not be accepted as they cause confusion and could delay the release 
of your child. Please consider mirroring your selection for each sibling in school.  

 
Wait to be collected from reception (please collect within 30 minutes of the notification) 

Your child will remain in their form room until you arrive in to reception to collect them. 
 

Leave site and make their own way home (this includes walking home, going to someone else’s 
house, using public transport, being collected by car on the main road) 

Please do not drive on to the school site as we cannot guarantee your safety in poor weather 
conditions. School parking permit guidance still applies. 

 

Wait for school bus/make their own way home (if the school bus is cancelled/delayed my child 
can make their own way home) 

We will advise parents/carers of the expected bus arrival time when we message you to in-
form you about the closure. 

If the bus is cancelled or the bus is delayed to a time after school needs to close, your child 
will be released to make their own way home. We will send a message to parents/carers 

to inform you if this happens. 

‘Make their own way home’ for this option includes the same examples as above. 
 

Wait for school bus/wait to be collected (if the school bus is cancelled/delayed my child must wait 
to be collected – please collect within 30 minutes of the notification) 

We will advise parents/carers of the expected bus arrival time when we message you to in-
form you about the closure. 

If the bus is cancelled or the bus is delayed to a time after school needs to close, your child 
will wait to be collected. We will send a message to parents/carers to inform you if this 
happens. Please collect your child within 30 minutes of the notification. 
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EduLink One Communication 
A polite reminder of our preferred communication channel between parents/carers and the 
school. This system allows us to support you in monitoring your child’s progress, updating us 
with contact and medical information, receiving communications from school, booking after-
school activities, and most recently, booking appointments for parents’ evenings. 

  

The transition to EduLink One has been success although we still have a small number of     
parents/carers who are yet to activate their account. We encourage you to do this as soon as 
possible to ensure you are not missing out on important information and opportunities for your 
children.   

 

Edulink One is free to access on any modern web enabled device, either via 
www.edulinkone.com on a web browser on PCs, laptops, tablets and mobile devices or, with 
the dedicated app on Android or iOS.   

  

You are eligible to access EduLink One if you are a parent/carer with parental responsibility 
for a student at All Saints Catholic College.  If you have more than one child at the school, you 
will only require one account.  You will need the following information to log in:  

  

  

 

 

 

 

Log in details have been sent to the email address you have already provided to school from 
edulink@aschc.com.  Please check your junk mail if you have not received this.   

  

A Parent Guide for using EduLink, along with links to videos, are available on our website, 
https://www.aschc.com/edulink-one-parents-guide/.    

  

If you require any support or advice getting EduLink One setup, please e-mail edul-
ink@aschc.com.  

 
You can access your child’s details, timetable, attendance, behaviour, achievement points, 
book your parent evening appointments and secure your child’s after-school club place(s). 
All messages, notifications and emails are now sent to parents/carers through EduLink. Please 
ensure you turn on notifications for the app to ensure you do not miss any messages. Only    
urgent whole school messages will be sent by text, all other messages will be sent as push   
notifications through the app – these will appear as pop-ups on your device.  

  

The only other service parents/carers will need to make use of is ParentPay for paying for 
school lunches, trips and purchasing other items such as ties, calculators and revision         
materials. 

  

Students can now access this system with their own school log in details, but cannot use this 
to secure their place for after-school clubs and events. This must be done by a parent/carer 
using their own log in details. 

School ID You can either use ASCC or HD22JT  

Username You will receive an email with your username details.  

Password You can change your password once you have logged in.  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.edulinkone.com%2F%23!%2Flogin&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C3c541f1ef60442a23f3008dbce3d506d%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638330534957493890%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8e
mailto:edulink@aschc.com
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aschc.com%2Fedulink-one-parents-guide%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C3c541f1ef60442a23f3008dbce3d506d%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638330534957493890%7CUnknown%7CTW
mailto:edulink@aschc.com
mailto:edulink@aschc.com
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Do you want to support our school? 

Do you buy books? 

If so, we need your help! 

 

LoveReading4Kids.co.uk is an online bookstore with social purpose. When you buy a book, you 
can donate 25% of the spend to a school of your choice, to purchase books. 

 

The LoveReading family — LoveReading and  LoveReading4Kids exists because reading matters, and 
books change lives.  

  

Reading is key to unlocking success across the curriculum. We know that improving reading standards 
has a huge impact on students’ wellbeing, academic achievement, and future success. But it’s a real 
challenge affording the latest and greatest children’s books with declining school budgets. However all 
is not lost, there is a new way to help redress that shortfall through the launch of two online bookshops 
with social purpose. 

  

Buy books, change lives - how it works 

When book lovers buy from the LoveReading and LoveReading4Kids bookstores, 25% of the cover 
price can be donated to a school, such as ours! 

At checkout, you will be asked to donate to a school, and this automatically and immediately gives us 
the 25% to spend on books. 

If you are looking at buying books for your children you take take a look at our school’s page here 
where we have created some recommended reading lists 

In addition, we have created a wishlist of books we’d love to have in school, but are unable to current-
ly afford. If you can help us, we would be very grateful for your support. Take a look at the list here, 
and thanks in advance for all you do for our school. 

 
Like we said at the start, reading matters, books change lives, and joining this community will ensure 
that we will continue to be able to invest in reading for pleasure at our school and get fabulous books 
into the hands of our children. 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Flovereading4kids.co.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C3c924ee4bfb94d0caf1e08dc7a35450c%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638519616430159806%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lovereading.co.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C3c924ee4bfb94d0caf1e08dc7a35450c%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638519616430178726%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lovereading4kids.co.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C3c924ee4bfb94d0caf1e08dc7a35450c%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638519616430195156%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWI
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Community Activities 

Please see course details on the next page. 
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Empowering Parents and Advocating for Children: Ashbrow Parents Advocacy Network Launches New 

Website 

Huddersfield, UK – [24.05.2024] – The Ashbrow Parents Advocacy Network (APAN), in collaboration with 

Kirklees Local TV, is proud to announce the launch of its new website, offering a vital resource for parents 

and caregivers in the Ashbrow community. 

APAN is dedicated to empowering parents and advocating for the well-being of every child. The network 

recognises the crucial role parents play in their children's educational, professional, and personal         

journeys. 

What Does APAN Do? 

Through its new website, APAN provides a platform for: 

• Dedicated Parent Advocates: Offering guidance and support on various issues, including school      

navigation, addressing concerns like exclusion or discrimination, and empowering parents to advocate 

effectively for their children's needs. 

• Promoting Positive Communication: Fostering constructive dialogue between families, schools, and 

the wider community to create a supportive learning environment. 

• Recognising Faith: Respecting individual faith and religious beliefs, understanding their influence on 

parenting and student values. 

• Collaborative Partnerships: Working with organizations like the West Yorkshire Police Kirklees Division 

to address institutional racism and historical issues, promoting trust and inclusivity. 

• Supporting Family Stability: Equipping parents with tools to navigate challenges like the cost of living, 

social media, and societal pressures, and mitigating potential risks like substance use, gang affiliation, and 

mental health issues. 

Local Ward Concerns: Connecting parents with Ward Councillors to address existing policies and influence 
positive change. 
The APAN website also serves as a: 

• Community Forum: Providing a space for parents to discuss pressing issues like BME experiences,   

behaviour and bullying, gang culture, and police interactions. 

• Confidential Support: Offering a safe and understanding environment for parents to share their     

concerns and receive support. 
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continued from previous page … 
 
Accountability Platform: Holding public stakeholders accountable and ensuring the needs of parents,  
families, and the community are prioritized. 
APAN Team 

The team at APAN Consist of parents and advocates from across Kirklees, from teachers to ward         

councillors, trainers and more. 

In a joint statement, Chair of APAN, Zarina Amin and Vice-Chairs Helen Cudjoe and Lisa Brooks, said: 

“APAN is an exciting opportunity to support the parents and children of the Ashbrow Ward. 

“The team have spent several months working tirelessly behind the scenes, gathering resources, building 

the website, and making sure the information and advocacy we offer, will be of great benefits to parents 

and their children. 

“We’ve gathered a strong team of advocates from across a wide range of sectors including faith, politics, 

youth work, training, and development and more. 

“Apan will be a game changer for parents and children as well as the whole community of Ashbrow, and 

we’re excited to embark on this journey.” 

Next Steps 

The launch of the website represents merely the beginning of the journey for the Ashbrow Parents        

Advocacy Network. 

A full launch is planned for later this year, where the APAN team will invite the public and delegates of  

organisations from the private, public and community sector to gather and discuss the issues that parents 

and children a facing at a community level. 

The Ashbrow Parents Advocacy Network website is now live and can be accessed at 

www.kirkleeslocaltv.com/apan. 

http://www.kirkleeslocaltv.com/apan
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